Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, April 2, 2024

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Joseph Thompson and Linda DeArmitt.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:52 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisors report.
Chairman Robert Jackson asked if there were any questions on his report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Patrick Spyker has been helping at the Wastewater Treatment Plant and Steve Baker has been helping at the Water Plant.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that interviews have been set for Friday, starting at 5:00 PM and there are 8 candidates.  Chris said that we need 2 for the Wastewater Treatment Plant right now and another one will be leaving, and we need 1 for the Water Treatment Plant.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisors report.
Bryan Borger asked if there were any questions on his report?
Bryan Borger said that with this rain, we had 3 bypasses already.  Bryan said that we had a 1 ¼ inch of rain and we were at 6 million gallons and today we are over 10 million gallons.
Bryan Borger said we will be taking down the SNDR and cleaning.
Bryan Borger said that as of now we have 3,589 Nitrogen Credits and 0 Phosphorus Credits.
Bryan Borger said the Chapter 94 has been submitted.
Bryan Borger said we will be doing the WETT testing in a couple of weeks.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineers report.
Andy Glitzer said that he has submitted the Chapter 94 to DEP.
Andy Glitzer said that we need to start working on the Local Limits, and that we have received the NPDES permit.

Andy Glitzer said that he has done the walk through with the supervisors and will be working on the report.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said that he has already talked about the interviews for the Water & Sewer Treatment Plants.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
It was reported that the flushing of the fire hydrants will be done on April 10th, 11th and 12th if needed.
The Executive Session was not called for as the personnel issues have already been talked about.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 3:01 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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